Minnesota Academy of Reading Executive Board Meeting
Minutes
Thursday, October 6, 2016

1:00-3:00PM

Barnes and Noble in Har Mar Mall


Members in attendance: 

· Bobbi Gale

· Deb Peterson

· Eva Boehm

· Rod Winters

· Kate Kelly

· Keitha-Gail Martin-Kerr

Officers' Reports:

· Secretary: Lisa Krall read the minutes from August 3, 2016. She will send the August minutes out for final review before sending them to MAR members and posting them to the MRA website.
· Treasurer: MAR budget is $12, 459.33 as of October 2016. MAR spent money last week for the Distinguished Scholar Symposium and the balance is in the process of being updated. MAR is waiting for membership fund payments. MAR discussed staying with Wells Fargo as our financial institution. Bobbi Gale would like to step down from her role as treasurer this spring 2017. Deb Peterson suggested adding a second person to the financial documents. Keitha-Gale Martin-Kerr will be added to the financial account. 
Business Items:
1. Eva Boehm will invite legislators to our January symposium.

2. Bobbi Gale shared MAR name tags, stationary from the archives, and historical documents from MAR with the committee members. 

3. MAR members discussed possible presenters for the Distinguished Scholar Symposium and Summer 2017 Book Club. 

· P. David Pearson

· Gloria Ladson-Billings

· Sharon Vaughn

· Earnest Morrell

· Timothy Shanahan

· Alfred Tatum

· Kathryn Au

It was suggested to look at current data to determine a topic for the next Distinguished Scholar. The speaker needs to be dynamic and with current published research.

4. Report from MRA Leadership Retreat-Keitha-Gail Martin-Kerr and Deb Peterson shared information about the two-day leadership retreat in August 2016. During the retreat, MRA members identified a need to be more collaborative with other organizations and adjust the website. MRA membership has dropped. A committee has been established to determine plans for MRA with the ILA changes. A decision will need to be made by March 2017. The choices for MRA include: (see the “Report from ILA by Deb Peterson” at the end of the minutes for details)

· Option 1: Incorporate with Delaware and follow “chapter” guidelines generated by ILA. ILA will be a signatory on local council bank records.

· Option 2: Remain affiliated with ILA but apply for independent tax-exempt status.

· Option 3: No affiliation with ILA.

5. October Highlights article submitted by Deb Peterson – Deb wrote a review on one chapter from Research-Based Practices for Teaching Common Core Literacy by Pearson and Hiebert. She also included a “save the date” for the January MAR Policy Symposium. 

6. Panel presentation proposal to ILA 2017 submitted by Deb Peterson

7. Report from Distinguished Scholar Symposium-September 30, 2016. Dr. Graham was impressed with the collaboration going on in Minnesota with literacy leaders and educators in the state. The symposium was a great success!

8. January Symposium Planning-

· Location- Nazareth Great Room, Northwestern

· Date- Thursday, January 19 1:00-4:00PM

· Refreshments- Pam is ordering refreshments from Northwestern
· Advertisements- Rod is sharing a “save the date” for the fall MACTE conference
· Materials- 

· Deb Peterson will make the name tags, bring note cards, scoring rubrics, examples of student work and print the agenda and CEUs

· Keitha-Gail Martin-Kerr will bring chart paper
· Kate Kelly will put together eight centerpieces including mentor texts, bring note cards for comments, and a fishbowl for the door prize drawing
· Registration- already set on the MRA website

· Panel Members to Invite (using Kate Kelly’s email invitation)-

· Kari Ross (district person)- Lisa Krall will invite via email
· Charon Tierney (MDE)- Deb Peterson will invite via email
· Muriel Thompson (MN Writing Project)- Eva Boehm will invite via email
· Teacher educators to invite to support the day’s events-

· Sarah Rutledge (Instructional Coach)
· Kirsten Baker- (Mayer Lutheran High School)- Deb Peterson will invite
· Carol Fish- (alternative high school in Minneapolis)-Deb Peterson will invite

· Kay Rosheim (elementary teacher from Edina)- Deb Peterson will invite
· Agenda Draft

· Bobbi Gale will be at the registration table to-

· Provide name tags

· Encourage door prize participation – write names on slips for fishbowl

· Hand out materials

· Sign up participants who may register on site
· 1:00 Welcome by President Keitha-Gail Martin-Kerr and introductions at tables

· 1:05 Department of Education Update- Cory Stai, MDE Reading Specialist
· 1:20 Sharing trends from the informal survey

· 1:35 Panel presentation- Each panelist will have 7-minutes to share information. Kate Kelly will be the moderator.
Questions panel members will address:
· What is the state of writing instruction from your perspective?

· What are the strengths and weaknesses of writing instruction in MN schools today?

· How are teachers being prepared and what professional development opportunities are available in writing instruction?

· What support is needed for P-12 teachers in writing instruction?
· 2:10 Break for Dessert/Call for Membership- Joan Sax-Bendix

· Introduce any legislators who are in attendance- Eva Boehm

· Share survey data about the “trends in writing in Minnesota”- Joan Sax-Bendix

· 2:30 Analyzing Student Work-

· Demonstration by Deb Peterson

· Discussion and sharing by participants at their tables
· 3:30 Sharing out in large group/Next steps for implementation

· Bobbi Gale will write comments on chart paper.
· 4:00 Door Prizes and Dismissal 

· Eva Boehm suggested MAR consider a formal recognition of legislators for being “friends of the organization.” introduce after the break
9. Honor Council paperwork due December 15, 2016. MAR members may not have all the materials. Deb Peterson is reviewing the process.

Action Steps:

1. Next Highlights submission- January 1

2. See BOLD print above for action items
Date of next meetings: 
· November 18 1:00-3:00PM at Har Mar Mall

· December 9 10:00AM-12:00PM at Har Mar Mall
Report from ILA by Deb Peterson (Business Item #4)

In July 2017 IRA will legally be absorbed into ILA and groups under IRA (local councils) will need to do one or three things: - Concern with systems in place to oversee local and state councils. MAR is like a state council.

OPTION 1:  

· Incorporate in Delaware

· New name

· New bi-laws

· Sign an affiliation agreement with ILA and meet all requirements or “Chapter Guidelines” which include all the legal rules for qualification as a non-profit organization

· An ILA staff person will need to be a signatory on each local council’s bank records

· State boards would be fiscally responsible for local chapters that do not have separate non-profit status (oversight, taxes- G

· State councils would pay dues to ILA

· ILA would file a group return for all affiliates (990 form) and group liability insurance could be offered 

OPTION 2:
· Remain affiliated with ILA but apply for independent tax exempt status by September 2018

· Sign affiliation agreement with ILA
· Pay dues to ILA
· Local councils would be under that state council’s EIN (local councils report to state and state files their own 990 form)

OPTION 3:
· No affiliation with ILA

· File a 10-23 EZ form for small chapter tax exempt status
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